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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE
… Busy month during January, and February looks busier, we will start on

the 4th with the Tail Gate Party for the Super Bowl with cooking provided by

SAL member Brian Fletcher, on the 17th there will be a fund raiser dinner at

Jason’s Deli, the 18th will bring on Daytona 500, on the 24th the SAL will be

putting on their now famous Oyster Roast followed on the 25th by another

fund raiser at Manny’s.

… For those of you wishing to attend the fund raiser at Manny’s please go to

https://www.groupraise.com/events/50943 and get registered, we will need a minimum of 20

RSVPs prior to February 22, 2018, all funds received from this fund raiser will go towards your

Post sending 6 high school Juniors to Palmetto Boys State.

… Our District Commander was very impressed with the attendance at our last General

Membership Meeting on January 24, 2018, remember all members

(Legionnaires/SAL/Auxiliary/ALR) are welcome to attend the General Membership Meeting –

find out what is going on at YOUR POST.

… Congratulations to all those folks that were awarded a Certificate of Appreciation for their

efforts and contributions to the Post during 2017. Auxiliary Unit 179, Sons of the American

Legion Squadron 179, American Legion Riders Post 179, Miller Signs, Camping World, Chastity

Hymes, Jeffery O'Donnell, Barbara Barger, Susan Bridges, Susan Campbell, Jill Comar, Nicole

Craley, Karen Miller, Rebecca (Becky) Pearce, Charles Robinson, Debbie Sadler, Brian Fletcher

and Elizabeth (Liz) Johnson.

Let’s make it another great month!!!!!

For God and Country,

John Coy

Commander



CANTEEN NEWS

… Well January is about over, and a busy February is soon upon us. First and foremost I hope all

had a good time at the DJ party. I also want to thank all involved with the dinner on M.L.K. Day

it was a great success, an again thanks to all.

… Upcoming on your calendar is the Tail Gate Party for the Super Bowl on February 4th, times are

from 1600 to 1800. For all of you who don't know what time that is, it's from 4 to 6 pm. Come

one come all and have a good time. On February 18th is the Daytona 500, to me this is the first

time to know warm weather is just around the corner. On the 24th is big Oyster Roast which is

one of our biggest events. There is a lot of work in putting this on, so if you can give a hand,

please do. On the 25th is a Legion Fund Raiser at Manny's. All who attend from 2 to 9 pm the

Legion will get back 15% of total monies spent, so sign up, we need a minimum of 20 people

before we qualify for the 15%.

… As you all heard at the General Membership Meeting the Canteen contributed $17,500 to the

Post, and this to all of you who support our Post. I want to thank all of our volunteers who

contribute their valuable time. Without them a lot of this wouldn't be accomplished. So with

that, God bless to all.

Sincerely,

Tony Fiem

Canteen Committee Chairman



AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY
… We missed our meeting last month because of the snow storm, but we are back!

… On February 10th we are going to cook dinner for our vets at Patriots Harbor.

They want Fried Chicken and we shall provide. All are welcome to join us. We

meet at the Post and carpool as much as possible. We will meet at 11:00 am and

ride out by 11:15 am.

… It is getting close to time for us to take the can tabs to the Ronald McDonald House, we will

pick a date in March, so if you any to turn in, please plan to do so.

… Becky Pearce will help with logging your volunteer hours, each meeting, so give them to her.

… The 3B’s are coking wings on Valentine’s Day and will have a little surprise added to your

order.

Jill Comar

Madame President

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION
… You have been warned, if your dues aren’t paid, the new law will be enacted on

Wednesday, January 31st, and then you will lose your rights and will have to be

voted in again. Not that we don’t always vote Aye! So come to our next meeting

this Thursday, February 1st, at 1800 hours.

… This Saturday, we, the SAL and the ALR, will hand deliver a check(s) to the Fisher House in

downtown Charleston. Come ride with us on bike or cage at 10 am.

… I know you all were expecting to be in our new digs by this time, however, we decided to hold

off moving for a while so that we could have, wait for it,… The World Famous SAL Oyster Roast

at Post 179 on the 24th of February. See the attached Flyer.

… Also our new SAL shirts are in. Get a short and/or a long sleeve now while they last!

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.

SAL Adjutant



AMERICAN LEGION RIDERS
… We ride! That’s right, we ride this Saturday at 10 am for the Fisher House, downtown

Charleston to hand deliver checks to help our Veteran families as needed. Along with

the SAL and if I’m not mistaken, the Ladies of the Auxiliary. Come join us!

… As we enter this New Year with renewed Hope and even greater Enthusiasm, we the Legion

Riders, will have a wonderful event coming up at our Post to earn money that we can give to

help not only our Veterans, but the community around us in which we all live, so please, come

out to our meeting on the third Wednesday of the month at 1830 hours to help plan it all out.

… A special shout out to Dave Lloyd who just had surgery for something or other and is now

resting comfortably, hopefully! He didn’t want visitors visiting, however, no one really wanted

to see him in one of those hospital gowns anyway!

… I’m riding out of here!

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.

ALR Adjutant








